Bear Creek Quilt Guild
 Member ZOOM Meeting Minutes
August 17, 2021

President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone at 7:00pm on ZOOM with 19 attendees. The July 2021 Guild member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by Michelle Lewis seconded by Aleta Mayrose, and motion passed.  Kathi Runyan reported there was no unfinished business to address.  

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income of $3015.00 (Quilt Show ticket sales, T-shirt sales, and retreat registrations), with expenses of 1409.85 (to set up boutique for transactions). Kyle thanked Kay Thomas who will be standing in to do treasurer duties at the Quilt Show.

2nd VP Report:  Aleta Mayrose reported that the speaker for tonight will be Brian from Martelli Enterprises on the Guild’s Facebook page after the business meeting.  In September, the speaker will be Winnie Fleming presenting her lecture on Star quilts, with a workshop to follow the next day, Wednesday, September 22,  2021.  The October meeting has Bee Organized presenting and a complete sewing room  organization will be raffled off to one lucky winner!
Quilts of Valor will be presented at the November meeting.
New Business:  

1) September 21, 2021, Quilt Guild meeting in person-Meeting will be held at The Hills Church in North Richland Hills.  The speaker, Winnie Fleming, will be presenting a lecture on Star quilts.  Everyone is encouraged to attend. Winnie Fleming will hold a workshop the next day, September 22nd, from 9am-3pm, with a  limit of 12 attendees.  You are to bring your own lunch or may eat out. Water will be provided. An email blast with further information and a supply list will be sent  out next week.
2) Nominating Committee-Nancy Carr will head the Nominating Committee and volunteers are needed.  The committee will ensure there are enough individuals to run for office and make sure there is committee representation in the guild. Deadline for list of nominees is due by the October Board Meeting on October 5, 2021. 
3) Quilt Show:  Kay Thomas reminded members to sign up to volunteer.  Kathi Runyan highly encouraged members to volunteer and help support the quilt show. Kay reported quilts are being hung, vendors are setting up, and please bring a mask just in case it is made a requirement.  Parking is $10.00 per day.  Silent auction quilts will be offered each day with bidding stopping at 3pm per day. 

Committee Reports
There were no committee reports.

The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for September 21, 2021, at 7pm, The Hills church
The next BCQG Board meeting is scheduled for September 7, 2021, 6:30pm on ZOOM.

Business meeting adjourned at 7:17pm.

Martelli Enterprises presentation on Facebook began at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary







